The Coker Prayer Letter

Jan- Feb. 2020

With the New Year in gear, we continue to serve the Lord here in central Mexico. Our average
attendance is twenty-eight people (seventeen adults and eleven children) in our church planting
efforts. On Sundays, we have a brother in the faith and his family that comes from a sister church
to help serve with us in the music ministry, teaching, and preaching. Do pray for the two families
that rotate every two weeks; they travel a forty-five minute drive to be with us.

The ministry in the community El Rancho Viejo (the Old Ranch) just fifteen minutes outside of
town we have a group of twenty-five attendance from a couple of one years old to fifteen years
old kiddos. Do pray for these kids to know Christ and to be safe from harm.

We do ask that you all pray for a lot (32ft. x 98ft.) that we would love to purchase to build a church
house for the Lord’s congregation. The paper work is in process and on our last furlough; we were
able to raise special offerings for this worthy project.

Prayer Request:

1. Pray for Pastor Juan Pablo Rodriguez and the congregation in the community of Nigfomante of
San Miguel de Allende.

2. Pray for the children and their families to know Christ in El Rancho Viejo (the Old Ranch); we
attend every Thursday at four in the afternoon.

3. Pray for souls to trust Christ, and for the follow up visits.
4. Pray for our safety here in the state of Guanajuato.
5. Pray for land that we can settle on to build a church house here in San Miguel de Allende.

6. Pray for the spiritual growth of the congregation of Misidn Bautista Monte Sinai (Mount Sinai
Baptist Mission).

7. Pray for our spiritual/ physical strength.

Thank you for your prayers, financial support, and for the Christmas offerings, which were sent to
us last December.

Your Missionaries,
Darrain, Mari, and Damaris Coker

“Just keep on praying, and the light will break through!” — Dr. Raymond Barber



